	FACILITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION

	District I Agricultural Education Program Advisor - Aaron Leary

	SUMMARY OF July, 2009 ACTIVITIES 

	

	I. On Site Technical Assistance  --  0 Schools   

	

	II. On Site Technical Assistance -- Ag. Literacy Coordinator -- 

	

	III. Workshops/In-Services/Presentations Conducted -- 0

	

	IV. Meetings/Conventions/Conferences Attended -- 

	

	· FCAE Staff Meeting – Illinois FFA Center – Springfield
· FCAE Staff Meeting Conference Call – Office - Joy

	

	V.  Other Activities -- 

	

	· Organized office and office materials 

· Completed state monthly reports

· Developed and posted List-serve emails

· Organized and sorted school files

· Returned emails, phone calls and other office correspondence

· Prepared Fall Section Meeting Agendas

· Prepared Fall Section Meeting packets

· Added new teacher information into database

· Moved and removed teachers from the database

· Added/moved teachers in MyCaert

· Provided assistance to teachers with Incentive Funding Grant Applications

· Provided assistance to Administrators in order to fill teaching vacancies

· Other various office duties
· Oversaw Website migration

	

	VI.  Miles Traveled  -- 300

	

	VII. Comments/Observations --

	

	This has definitely been an interesting month. Between not having a State budget, to the transfer of the website to our new host, to getting a 50% reduced Ag Ed Line item, this has definitely been the most stressful month since I have been on staff. Despite all the hours put into preparation for the website migration, due to the demand of so many people wanting to use various aspects of the website, all at the same time, there were way too many problems come up. Many of these problems still exist since we now don’t have the money to fix some of them. This has caused a great deal of concern and I am hopeful we can get everything fixed in the near future. When this is coupled with the no travel restrictions put in place due to the budget, it has made for some very stressful weeks. Not being able to provide the services that FCAE has been depended on for so many years is a major problem and I hope we are able to get back to business sooner rather than later. 


